

Article from:

Long-Term Care News

May 2009 – Issue 23

The "Pure" Possibilities

by Bruce A. Stahl



Bruce A. Stahl, ASA, MAAA, is vice president and actuary at RGA Reinsurance Company in Chesterfield, MO. He can be reached at bstahl@rgare.com.

friend who happens to be a member of the Democratic Party called me a purist when I told him I voted for Ron Paul in the Republican presidential primary. I took that comment as a compliment, because it seemed to me that being a purist meant I was hoping the three branches of the federal government might try a little harder to follow their respective roles as identified in the constitution.

Though the authors of the articles in this newsletter do not necessarily work within political circles, seeking to be a purist appears to be in vogue in LTC insurance today. David Hippen submitted an article opining that LTC actuaries have failed to be purists with regard to their own professional duties. I personally wrote a reply to this opinion, and David responded to my reply. (The editors hope that you will offer your own opinions in the debate.)

Other articles in this issue also seek purity in some fashion, or at least recognition when purity is not possible. Brad Linder pointed to the need for pure compliance with examples regarding policy provisions. Roger Loomis identified how actuaries may communicate the lack of purity as we price various demographic cells and policy options. Larry Pfannerstill submitted an article wherein he addressed the need for all stakeholders to be purists in addressing rate increases. Al Schmitz provided an update on reserving according to principles that are closer to actual experience or, we might say, with greater purity. Finally, Don Grimes describes his involvement in an LTCI educational effort with an aim to provide pure information: "In 2007 the State of South Dakota Department of Social Services began a yearlong statewide education effort to provide accurate and impartial information on LTC and the new SD Partnership LTCI plans that were just being offered."

So, with pure delight, we thank the authors for their contributions, and offer this issue to the readers and members of the LTC Section of the SOA.

Long-Term Care News

Issue Number 23 | May 2009

Published by the Long-Term Care Insurance Section Council of the Society of Actuaries

This newsletter is free to section members. Current issues are available on the SOA Web site (www.soa.org). To join the section, SOA members and non-members can locate a membership form on the LTCI Web page at www.soaltci.org.

2008-2009 Section Leadership

Steven W. Schoonveld Chair, Treasurer

Amy Pahl Vice Chair

William J. Falk BOD Partner

Allen Schmitz Membership Liaison

John L. Timmerberg Professional Community Liaison

David Kerr Basic Education Liaison

David Benz Web Coordinator

Loretta Jacobs

Education Coordinator, Spring Meeting

Mark Costello

Education Coordinator, Webinars

Roger Gagne Research Coordinator

Content Managers

Brad S. Linder Content Manager E-mail: Brad.Linder@GE.com

Bruce A. Stahl Content Manager E-mail: bstahl@rgare.com

SOA Staff

Jacque Kirkwood, Staff Editor E-mail: jkirkwood@soa.org

Sara Teppema, Staff Partner E-mail: steppema@soa.org

Jill Leprich, Section Specialist E-mail: jleprich@soa.org

Julissa Sweeney, Graphic Designer E-mail: jsweeney@soa.org

Facts and opinions contained herein are the sole responsibility of the persons expressing them and should not be attributed to the Society of Actuaries, its committees, the Long-Term Care Insurance Section or the employers of the authors. We will promptly correct errors brought to our attention

© Copyright 2009 Society of Actuaries. All rights reserved Printed in the United States of America.